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August 1, 2012

The Flood Control Committee met Wednesday, August 1, 2012, at 6:00 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room.  Present were Committee Chairperson John Hollowell and Committee Members Susanne Galbraith, Jerry Partridge and Dwayne Andrews.  Also present were Floodplain Administrator Sam Malenovsky, Public Utilities Director Al Kelm, Mayor C.A. Grenz and Recorder Billie Burkhalter.    
1. Discussion with Kardmas Lee & Jackson (KLJ) on proposed dike project

Representatives from KLJ spoke to the Committee concerning the possibility of working with the City on getting Miles City’s dike certified and eliminate paying for flood insurance.  KLJ has worked with several cities and towns on similar situations. The representatives explained they have extensive experience working with FEMA.  They recommend that the first step of the Flood Control Committee is to establish a starting point and to identify what the project is. This could be very preliminary in aspects of costs, but would establish the scope of work as far as the engineering and construction.  KLJ, with the assistance of their Government Affairs Specialist, then could aid with the funding aspects of the project.


Floodplain Administrator Malenovsky explained to the Committee that certifying the levy is a very long and expensive process and people will still be required to pay for flood insurance until the dike is certified by FEMA.  Administrator Malenovsky stated there are other options; one is to review the flood insurance study that was produced by the Army Corp of Engineers. That study showed various errors that were pointed out by the previous Flood Plain Task Force. This may result in a reduction to the flood plain, as well as greatly reduce in size the base flood elevation areas. 


After further discussion, KLJ agreed to produce a preliminary analysis report on the dike and flood insurance study.   
2. Discussion on future plans on dike system

Committee member Andrews felt that this issue had been significantly covered in previous discussion.
3. Requests of Citizens

There were no request of Citizens. 
4. Adjournment
**
Councilperson Galbraith moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by 
Councilperson Andrews and passed unanimously, 4-0.


There being no further business, the Committee adjourned at 7:50 p.m.



Respectfully Submitted,


Flood Control Committee Chairperson

_________________________

______________________________
Billie D. Burkhalter, Recorder

John Hollowell, Chairperson



